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F .No: AINVSACEC-/2013-14/Sep-27                            Date: 27- 09- 2013 

To  
The Hon’ble Commissioner 
Navodaya Vidyalaya Samiti 
Sector-62,  
B-15 Institutional area 
Noida, Dist .G.B.Nagar, UP. 
 
Respected sir 

Sub:-Conducting LDE to TGTs at all the Head Quarters of Regional Offices of NVS, 

regarding. 

The AINVSA welcomes the belated announcement of the conduct of the Limited 

Departmental Examination for the promotion of some categories of TGTs to the post 

of PGTs on 24th November 2014 in Chandigarh. In this connection we request the 

Management to conduct the aforesaid examination at the headquarters of all 

Regional offices instead of one centre for the entire country on the following grounds: 

1. Chandigarh is not ideally located for the conduct of a nation-wide exam as 

reaching it will compel the teachers to forego many of their leaves. 

2. Making reservations is not easy at this juncture. 

3. The distance of the test centre will discourage the lady teachers. 

4. Conducting the exam at just one centre is not a sensible idea as any 

unforeseen event might adversely affect the conduct of the exam. It might also 

affect attendance of the promotion aspirants. 

5. The teachers who attended the first limited departmental test in 2008 were 

put to great inconvenience as the JNV, Chandigarh which was at a stone’s 

throw from the test centre was not alerted about the attending of thousands 

of the promotion aspirants. Their troubles were indescribable as the local 

lodges were already full. 

The Association brought some of these problems to the notice of the NVS before 

the conduct of the second Limited Departmental Exam in 2009 and successfully 

impressed upon the management to change the test centre to the headquarters of 

the regional offices. But it is grieved to learn that the Management has decided to 

conduct the exam once again in Chandigarh. Hence, it requests the Management 

to reconsider its decision at the earliest to avoid causing inconvenience to the 

thousands of teachers. 

The Association also requests the NVS to resolve the following issues 

connected with the promotion of the TGTs and the limited 

departmental examination: 
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1. Offering promotion to all TGTs who passed the first and the second limited 

departmental examinations but refused the posting for personal reasons 

before taking up the promotion of the third departmental promotion test 

qualifiers. 

2. Preparing a wait-list of qualified TGTs and filling the vacancies that arise 

when the First List of qualified TGTs refuse the promotion offers. 

3. Treating the Travelling period of the teachers attending the promotion test 

as duty period and paying them II class train fare on producing the 

attendance certificate. 

4. Conducting the Limited Departmental Examination regularly every year in 

summer vacation 

5. Delaying regular annual transfers till the vacancies are filled by promotional 

test qualifiers. 

6. Stopping direct recruitment of PGT vacancies forthwith and filling the 

vacancies with in-service teachers. 

 

We believe that the management would consider the above suggestions in the best 

interest of the NVS and its dedicated staff. 

Thanking you sir 

Yours sincerely 

 

 JAGDISH RAI                     J.K.SINGH                                   L.B.REDDY 

 President       Working President                    General Secretary 


